
Question on Notice 
 

No. 579 
 

Asked on 6 August 2014 
 

MR BERRY asked the Minister for Local Government, Community Recovery and 
Resilience (MR CRISAFULLI) – 
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister detail how the State Government has empowered local governments 
and what benefits they will have for residents of the Ipswich Electorate? 
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Honourable Member for Ipswich for his question. 
 
At the 2012 election, the Newman Government made a promise to the people of 
Queensland to empower local communities. This government understands that 
different communities in different parts of the state have different needs and priorities. 
We have put an end to the former Labor Government’s one-size-fits-all approach.  
 
After embarking on a tour visiting each council throughout the state, we listened to 
what mayors and councillors needed to make their councils more efficient and 
responsive. In late 2012, the government moved to amend the cumbersome and 
restrictive Local Government Act 2009. The changes which were made give local 
decision makers the freedom and power to act in the best interest of their community. 
Burdensome red tape not only restricted elected officials and reduced accountability 
to their ratepayers but also significantly increased councils bottom line. The waste 
levy has now been repealed and the requirement to create community plans, which 
was costing larger councils like Ipswich nearly $1 million, has been removed. 
 
The changes were timely given the events of the 2013 summer when ex-Tropical 
Cyclone Oswald carved a path of destruction across the state. Mayors were able to 
take the reins on local recovery work and direct council to take action where required. 
As you know, the Ipswich City Council was not spared and the damage caused by that 
event brought Ipswich City Council’s total reconstruction program to an estimated 
$110 million following on from the 2011 flood. To date, more than $100 million in 
Natural Disaster Relief and Recovery Arrangement payments has been provided to 
Council for its restoration programs.  
 
Under the $80 million Betterment Fund, Ipswich City Council has also received 
approximately $8.5 million to improve its infrastructure; this includes more than  
$3.4 million towards the One Mile Bridge, Colleges Crossing and Old One Mile 
Bridge projects.  
 
Through my portfolio’s suite of local government funding programs, Ipswich City 
Council has received more than $1.4 million since 2012. Please see the list attached 
detailing the projects which have received funding. 
 






